

## **EXPANSION UPDATE BY 29 NOVEMBER 2019**

Dear Valued Client and Partner,

As you are aware, the Pandanus Resort in Mui Ne is in the process of finishing a major expansion which will have lasted almost 18 months. We would like to thank you and your customers for bearing with us and continue to support us during this at times challenging period.

Twenty new "Rose Bungalows" have been ready to welcome guests since July. Our new "Garden Swimming Pool" (which is our second pool to be made available to our guests) and the attached "Pool Bar" will open from 30<sup>th</sup> November 2019. The first of the two new four-story hotel buildings ("Cassia") will be finished by 10<sup>th</sup> December 2019 and all 58 rooms will be ready for sales no later than 1<sup>st</sup> January 2020. In addition, our redesigned and expanded main restaurant "Café Blue Lagoon" will reopen by 15<sup>th</sup> December 2019.

Construction at our second four-story hotel building ("Ginger") which is located at the north-eastern corner of our 10 hectare large property (see attached map) is going to be finished by mid-January 2020. Some unavoidable noise may slightly impact parts of the resort at certain times until Christmas 2019. And our new meetings & events facility, the "Champa Center" near our parking lot by the lobby will be finished before the end of January with limited noise possible through the end of December.

Our current "Orchid Swimming Pool" and most of our large beach area have been mostly unaffected and available for all our guests to enjoy. The indoor and outdoor facilities of our "Peony Spa" will be open as usual, and all activities including our new and upgraded fitness room as well as the game room continue to be offered without changes.

Please be assured that our staff and contractors have been and will continue to work very hard to get everything finished with a minimum of disruption to our valued guests.

We hope this update answers all your questions about our expansion progress, and we look forward to celebrate the end of all disturbances around the resort very soon.

Please feel free to contact me or our Sales Department at any time should you require additional information. Over the next couple of weeks and months we will invite you and your staff to visit and experience our expanded facilities which will make the Pandanus Resort one of the best in the Phan Thiet-Mui Ne area and beyond.

We thank you very much for your patience and understanding and definitely appreciate your business.

Please take a look at the attached updated map of our property for your reference.

Sincerely,

Peter Gerhäuser General Manager

Pandanus Resort
3 Nguyen Huu Tho, Mui Ne, Phan Thiet,

Binh Thuan, Vietnam T. +84-252 3849 849 F. +84-252 3849 850

E. pandanus@pandanusresort.com

Ho Chi Minh Sales Office

2C1 - 2C2 Truong Sa Street, Ward 19, Binh Thanh District, Ho Chi Minh City, Vietnam

T. +84-28 3840 8968 / 3840 8969

E. sales@pandanusresort.com



## CẬP NHẬT TIẾN ĐỘ XÂY DỰNG NGÀY 29/11/2019

Quý khách thân mến,

Công trình xây dựng mở rộng resort đã kéo dài được 18 tháng và đang dần đi vào giai đoạn hoàn thiện cuối. Cám ơn Quý khách đã luôn đồng hành cùng Pandanus Resort.

Hai mươi phòng "Rose Bungalows" đã được đưa vào phục vụ vào tháng 7 vừa qua. "Garden Swimming Pool" và Quầy "Pool Bar" sẽ chào đón Quý khách vào ngày 30/11/2019. Tòa nhà bốn tầng đầu tiên "Cassia" sẽ hoàn thành vào ngày 10/12/2019 và đưa vào hoạt động trước ngày 01/01/2020. Ngoài ra, Nhà hàng Café Blue Lagoon sẽ lại chào đón khách vào ngày 15/12/2019.

Chúng tôi sẽ hoàn thành xây dựng tòa nhà bốn tầng còn lại "Ginger" nằm ở phía tây bắc của resort vào giữa tháng 1/2020. Tiếng ồn có thể phát sinh vào những khung giờ nhất định cho đến 25/12/2019. Sảnh hội nghị "Champa Center" gần khu vực bãi đỗ xe sẽ bắt đầu hoạt động vào cuối tháng 1/2020 và sẽ có phát sinh tiếng ồn không đáng kể từ nay đến cuối tháng 12/2019.

Các hoạt động tại hồ bơi hiện tại khu vực "Orchid Swimming Pool" và bãi biển đều không bị ảnh hưởng bởi công trình. Khu vực "Peony Spa" ngoài trời và trong nhà cùng các hoạt động khác bao gồm phòng tập thể dục mới, phòng trò chơi sẽ vẫn mở cửa đón khách như thường lệ.

Nhân viên của chúng tôi sẽ đẩy nhanh tiến độ xây dựng và cố gắng hạn chế ảnh hưởng đến Quý khách.

Chúng tôi hy vọng thông tin này sẽ giải đáp thắc mắc về tiến độ và gợi ý cho Quý khách đánh giá khách quan mức độ ảnh hưởng của công trình.

Vui lòng liên hệ chúng tôi khi cần hỗ trợ thêm bất kỳ thông tin gì. Trong thời gian sắp tới, chúng tôi sẽ mời Quý khách đến khảo sát khuôn viên mới của resort, là một trong những resort lớn nhất của Mũi Né, Phan Thiết.

Chân thành cảm ơn Quý khách đã thông cảm và luôn ủng hộ resort.

Để hình dung resort hiện tại, Quý khách vui lòng xem bản đồ.

Kính gửi,

Peter Gerhäuser

Tổng Điều hành

E. pandanus@pandanusresort.com